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October 11, 2004

Press Release


CDFA Gets Capital Expenditure Limit Increased

The US Senate today passed significant legislation that reinforces the Council of Development Finance Agencies’ legislative efforts on improving the use of small issue industrial development bonds. As agreed to and passed by the House last week, the Senate today approved HR 4520 (H Report 108-548) that effectively raises the capital expenditure limit on projects financed with industrial development bonds to $20 million starting in 2009. This change, while only a portion of CDFA’s legislative agenda, is a great achievement for the development finance industry. The bill will now be sent to President Bush for his signature. 

The passage of HR 4520 comes after months of tough negotiations and constant alertness by CDFA’s legislative representative John McMickle and the council’s legislative committee lead by Bob Lind. CDFA members should also be congratulated for their grassroots effort to spread the news on Capitol Hill about the importance this legislative agenda. 

While this was a big success for the council, there is still a great deal to be done. This fall, the legislative committee will sit down and map out next year’s strategy for addressing legislative changes to the laws governing industrial development bonds and development finance. Moving up the date of capital expenditures increase will be a top priority in 2005. 

The Council of Development Finance Agencies is a national association comprised of the leading members of the development finance community representing more than 165 public, quasi-public and private companies involved in municipal and development finance throughout the nation. Members are state, county and municipal development finance agencies and authorities that provide or otherwise support economic development financing programs, including tax-exempt and taxable bonds, credit enhancement programs, and direct debt and equity investments as well as a variety of non-governmental and private organizations ranging from regional and large investment banks to commercial finance companies to bond counsel, bond insurers, trustees, venture capital companies, rating agencies, and other organizations interested in economic development finance. For more information visit the CDFA website at www.cdfa.net. 

For questions or comments concerning CDFA’s legislative victory please contact Toby Rittner, Executive Director at trittner@cdfa.net.













